Drum Point Property Owners’ Association
Board of Directors Meeting
401 Lake Drive
March 7, 2017
Final
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Board Members Present:  Libby Fall, Jack Andre, Curt Larsen, Tony Spakauskas and John Rovero

Board Members Not Present:  Gary, Heal, Amy Rispin, Vince Barazzone and Paula Walker (resigned, having left the area)

Staff Present:  Rhea Webster – Association Manager

Property Owners and Guests Present:  Peter Holt

Call to Order:  Libby Fall, Vice President of the Board of Directors for the Drum Point Property Owners' Association (DPPOA), called the meeting to order at 7:10 p.m.  She stated that the meeting is being recorded, and Robert’s Rules of Order govern the proceedings.  She reminded all present to not speak until recognized by the Chair.

President’s Remarks:  None offered

Public Comment:  None offered

Approval of Minutes:  John Rovero made a motion to approve minutes from the February 7th meeting, previously distributed via e-mail.  The motion was seconded and passed unanimously.  The minutes were accepted as written.

Office Report:  Rhea reported as follows:

· The Maryland Department of Natural Resources will be sampling lakes throughout Maryland this summer, and Lake Vista has been chosen at random to be part of that sampling, which will take place sometime between June and September.  A report on the condition of the lake will be received from the Department of Natural Resources.
· The winter newsletter was sent Monday, February 27th.
· Joan Jaquette, a traffic engineering technician for Calvert County contacted the office to say that a switch on the speed monitor is broken.  She will keep the office updated as to when the monitor is repaired and when it is to be placed on Cove Drive (a property owner had complained about people speeding on this street).




Round Table:

· John Rovero commented that a resident requested a “no outlet” sign be placed on the section of Pilot Way that intersects with Rousby Hall Road.  Pilot Way does not extend through the entire length of the right of way, and unsuspecting drivers turn into this section and have to turn around on a regular basis.  In addition, a survey of some type is being conducted along Rousby Hall Road in the area of Pilot Way.  Rhea will contact the State Highway Administration to inquire about any work that may take place and inform the Board via e-mail.
· Libby Fall said that a property owner voiced concern about a narrow section of road on Anchor Drive.  The property owner asked if this section could be widened.  Jeff MacDonald (DPPOA Project Manager) examined the area and said it would be quite expensive to widen but suggested that the re-paving scheduled in the next two years will result in a slight widening.  In addition, this section of the road is in the Critical Area, and any specific widening would require permits.  This area was marked with a center line a few years ago in order to help direct and slow traffic along the curve.  John Rovero and Jeff both recommended signage be placed, warning people that this is a narrow stretch of road and advising them to proceed with caution (signs will be ordered).

Committee Reports:

Action Items:  No report

Operations/Roads Committee:  John Rovero stated that the signs placed along River View Drive, where people were driving in the right of way, causing it to rut, seem to have served the intended purpose of keeping people from driving off the pavement.  

Finance:  Jack Andre, Treasurer for the Board, reported as follows:

· The Balance Sheet, Profit and Loss Statement by Class and Profit and Loss Statement, Budget to Actual reports were distributed.
· Jack stated that the Finance Committee will be meeting soon in order to work on the budget for the upcoming year (Mike Chaconas, Mike Snapp and Jerome Budnick).  All meetings will be posted on the DPPOA website at least 24 hours in advance.

Environment:  No report

Planning Committee:  No report




Safety Committee:  Peter Holt reported the following:

· The Safety Committee can have a maximum of 12 members (for purposes of liability coverage).  The following changes were suggested:  the removal of Amy Rispin, Len Addiss, Max Munger and John Ivancik and the addition of Bruce Fall, Libby Fall and Chris Boyles.   (This year’s Committee would consist of Gary Heal, Peter Holt, Joe Frost, Chris Moody, Ralph Swartwood, Alexander Velasquez, Rhea Webster, Larry Reich, Vince Barazzone, Chris Boyles, Libby and Bruce Fall).  John Rovero made a motion to accept the changes as submitted.  The motion was seconded and passed unanimously (those members removed either no longer live in Drum Point, are no longer able to contribute or have chosen to resign from the committee).
· A meeting was held with Al Jeffreys and Kim Gott of the Calvert County Emergency Operations Center.  County online emergency software was reviewed and access confirmed.  Drum Point is the only civilian organization in southern Maryland with access to this site, which allows us to monitor operations taking place in the County during emergencies.  We can also post issues such as downed trees to the site.
· Hackers were able to shut down a major metropolitan area’s emergency response system by glutting the system with a continuous loop of calls to the 911 call center.  This type of action shows the importance of maintaining the Community Emergency Services Center.
· Skimming machines have been detected at local ATM machines (these devices act to skim information from ones debit card while it is being used in the machine).  It is important to be aware of any unusual attachments on these machines and of people who are standing in the vicinity of these machines for an extended period of time.

Welcoming Committee:  No report

Old Business:  John Rovero reminded the Board that the posting of Drum Point rights of way is important and that the Calvert County Animal Control Board is of the opinion that there should be no hunting in any portion of a community such as Drum Point.  The Control Board stated that the NRA will act on behalf of the community if the General Membership is not willing to approve the posting of property during this Saturday’s meeting.

New Business:

Presentation of the Slate of Candidates:  The Nominating Committee (Duane Heidemann, Len Addiss and Craig Sellers) put forth the following slate of candidates for the upcoming election to the Board of Directors:  Jerome Budnick, Mike Snapp, Bonnie Blades and Gary Heal.  There are four seats open for the upcoming year, due to Paula Walker having moved from the area.  This slate of candidates will be presented at the upcoming meeting of the General Membership, scheduled for March 11, 2017.  If there are no nominations from the floor, a motion can be made to accept the slate by acclamation, and there will be no need to conduct a mail ballot.  If a quorum is not present (35 memberships-in-good standing present), it will be necessary to hold a special meeting.

No Soliciting Signs at Entrances:  A property owner contacted the Association office to ask if “no soliciting” signs could be placed at the entrances.  After consideration of the cost of purchase of 12 signs and posts as well as affiliated labor, coupled with the fact that this is the first complaint of this type, the consensus of the Board was that signs are not necessary at this time.


Public Areas:   A property owner commented on the fact that there are few amenities, such as a playground, in Drum Point and suggested that people will have to understand that the demographics of the community are changing.   With that in mind, the following was noted:

· The Association does own contiguous lots that might be conducive to the creation of a playground/picnic area, including at the community beach, where security cameras are already in place.
· If the area to be designated is within the Critical Area, permits will be needed.
· Prices will have to be investigated in order to determine if the purchase of playground equipment is feasible within the boundaries of next year’s budget.
· Liability insurance would be necessary, and the cost of this added insurance would also have to be included in the budget.

 The next Board meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, April 4, 2017 at 7:00 p.m.

Public Comment:  None offered

With no further business to discuss, John Rovero made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was seconded, and the meeting adjourned at 8:35 p.m.
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